
Meadow Management – Babergh and Mid 
Suffolk District Councils



Started May 2022
Expansion over three years

2022
• Babergh 1,570
• Mid Suffolk 37,761
2023
• Babergh 49,988
• Mid Suffolk 86,450
2024
• Babergh 68,157
• Mid Suffolk 82,788*



Some areas worked better than others



Objection 
Bingo!



We didn’t get it right
Problems with staff acceptance
• Staff failed to manage some areas properly
• Staff failed to understand what they were doing and why
• Some staff didn’t support the change

Problems with overall open space management
• Weed control without Glyphosate 
• Weather
• Staff numbers

Problems with the site
• Unsuitable soil conditions
• Tree suckers
• How the public use it
• Lack of support



Opposition – national and local.  Often due to poor information and site selection



Problems with large expansion in 2023
So, what did we do?
• Information – is key, for public, staff, councillors, town and parish 

councils – proactive, not reactive
• Site selection – not all sites are suitable.  Size, location and 

nature of use
• Public demand – only where people want this
• Management – get it right, everywhere, not just meadow areas
• Adapt – if it doesn’t work, or if people don’t like it, change it



All meadow areas mapped, available to staff and public



Staff Awareness

• Regular meetings 
covering management 
and local knowledge

• Simplified approach to 
management – all areas 
framed with mown strip

• Map packs printed off 
and put in every vehicle



Public Awareness
• Signs on all new areas 

with QR code to webpage
• Revamped webpage with 

more information
• Articles in local 

publications
• Maps to all town and 

parish councils
• Adaptation in response to 

site conditions and 
public opinion



Social media posts increased



Adaptation:

Some areas seeded to make them 
more interesting

Better for people

Better for wildlife

Demonstrates we listen and 
respond



“I agree the areas certainly look far better than last year, with the Tippett 
Avenue piece being quite spectacular with the Cornflower which we didn’t 
have on the Britten Avenue area.

We will get used to the growth and change, it takes time, even I am changing 
slightly!! Think it just annoys quite a few residents that we try to keep our front 
gardens clear and tidy and then just across the path it is so grown up.”



Don’t give up!

• Attitudes have already changed over three years
• Fewer complaints about meadow areas, more complaints about 

us cutting down wildflowers
• Defensible position to have a compromise!
• Silent majority - Thurston



richard.parmee@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk 

Thank you!

mailto:Richard.parmee@baberghmidsuffolk.gov.uk
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